
Meeting: UL Student Life – Student Council

Date: (Semester 2, Week 9)

Time: 6:00 PM

Venue: Library Boardroom

Members:

Ronan Cahill; Ronan Mannix; Emily Rosenkranz; Katie Martin; Roger Dsilva; Emma Wright; Niamh Hickey; Maud Keane; Todor Aleksandrov; Mahir Jha; Lauren Moriarty; Viskwasena Balaji; David Lin; Evan Mansfield; Aine Brady; Shripa Joshi; Edel Straum; Eoghan O'Mahony; Juliette Pinson; Satyam Yadav, Tania Lipper; MD Abrarul Haque Mohsin; Clíodhna Roche; Rhea Edison Alcanther; Prassanna Presath Barani Prasad; Scott O'Brien; Jack Trehy; Amna Basheer; Elliot Buckley; Sara Lee; Kushagra Gupta; Bjorn Vila; Kritney Phartiyal; Leanne Kidney; Patrick Curtin; Dorothy Madden; Alexander De Barra; Kieran Spaight; Darragh O'Connell

In Attendance: Maeve Lynes.

Apologies :

No.	Items	Responsible	Time
	Welcome to New Members	Emma	5 Mins
1.	Minutes and Matters Arising – no matters arising	Emma	5 Mins
2.	Meeting Business		5 mins

<p>a.</p>	<p>Executive Reports</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. President <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Tonight, Social Democrats will be meeting with both Ronan and Katie with regards discussions within the doll. • Letter wrote to the UL president on the visit from Jeffery Donnell – unfortunately, the meeting went ahead – meeting with UL President and officers will be held this week – update the next meeting. 2. Welfare <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Consent workshop 4th April – focus on digital intimacy. • Safe talk on Wednesday 10th April on how to connect people with correct supports. • Welfare tent – being set up Wednesday 10th for race day. 3. Academic <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Reaching out to disability contact to set up work with a plan to highlight the service. • Meeting co-op officer to help improve the overall coop experience with the coop office. • Presentation on the new student center next week 4. Communities <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • No Update 5. Student Council Chair <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Do not forget to apply for your volunteer hours to go towards the PVA. 6. Faculties Officer <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • ERB (Election and Referenda Board) completed – feedback session occurring in a few weeks. 7. Clubs Officer <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • No Update 8. Events Chairperson <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Organized event for after council 9. Student Experience Chairperson <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Has filmed videos, made council graphics and plans to take part in the upcoming KBS accreditation panel. 10. Equality & Diversity Chairperson <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Helped with sensory hour. • Helped with elections. 11. PSU Nominee <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Asking UL President to step down from her position. • Two events that had a great turn out. • Planting tree's tomorrow in the orchard 12. Societies <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Prepared videos for C&S ball and other events • Getting ready for the BIC's awards in Galway 	<p>Emma</p>	<p>15 mins</p>
<p>b.</p>	<p>Schrodinger Building Leaks</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Leakes are all over the building due to the building is so old. Building and estates will not do anything about the constant leaks. • Ronan C to reach out and see what they can do and will update back. 	<p>Paul B</p>	<p>5 mins</p>

c.	<p>Limerick Directly Elected Mayor Feedback</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Limerick to elect a mayor directly and not be elected by the county council. This will allow the mayor to have more of a budget. • Ronan wants to reach out to students on what they would like to see happen and be achieved by the newly elected mayor due to the fact they will have more power than previous mayor's. • Ronan to have a voting drive near the end of the semester 	Ronan C	5 mins
d.	<p>Ongoing Management Crisis in the University</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • UL President wrote to all staff that they have overspent €5.2 million on the houses for Rhebogue. • Letter's where writing to the UL president on a vote of no confidence in her • Investigations are currently underway into this current issue. • HEA will be coming on the 25th/26th April to audit UL. • Proposed a vote of no confidence by Bjorn second by Niamh • Motion failed as only 7 votes • Ronan and officers to work on an update with a brief on the overall issue 	Ronan C	5 mins
e.	<p>Co-Op Office Update</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Meeting with the co-op department. The main issue is related to accommodation – due to GDPR they can't do that. Report should be built to have a list of accommodation and approved landlords via the student portal – currently on student pad • Have an option on if you can be contacted regarding accommodation they had – Alex to speak to office to discuss 	Alexander De Barra	5 mins
3.	AOB	Emma	5 mins

Duration: 90 Mins | Next Meeting: 16th April